From: Jamie DeHaven <jspain0001@yahoo.com>

Sent: Thursday, January 21, 2010 11:17 AM **To:** secretary «Secretary @CFTC.gov»

Subject: "Regulation of Retail Forex" "RIN 3038-AC61"

Dear Secretary,

First, I would like to thank service to the American people and second I would like for you to stay out of my life!

I have been trading FX for a little over four years and did lose money when I started, but this was due to not educating my self on trading.

I'm now a successful trader and could not be one if not for the high leverage...I started with a small account and was able to grow my account through proper education and proper use/understanding of leverage.

If your proposal goes through I will and I'm sure many others will just pack up and move off shore.

The U.S. is the land of the free not the motherland!! We do not need a baby sitter.

Regards, Jamie DeHaven.